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End of Term Update
Friday 8th April 2022                          
Dear Parents and Carers
Well we have made it to the end of another term!  Once again I am immensely proud of how our St Andrew’s school community has met challenges of a demanding term and the support that everyone has shown one another.  It has been lovely to see our pupils so settled and working hard, and to receive the cooperation and support of parents and carers as we adapt to the ever-changing “normal.”
I would like to say a special Thank You to the amazing staff at St Andrew’s.  The entire school team has worked tirelessly to provide a safe, nurturing and achieving environment for our pupils, and I feel privileged to have their professionalism and support as we move forward.
All that remains is for me to wish everyone a peaceful and relaxing holiday – hopefully with plenty of sunshine! We look forward to welcoming our pupils back safely on Monday 25th March at their usual staggered starting time.  Thank you.
Joanne Hunter                                                                                                                                         Acting Leader of Learning

As always, we have some updates and information that we hope you will find useful.
Health and Safety – CODID Guidance: 
As you are aware, COVID health and safety guidance, from Scottish Government, is updated on a regular basis.  We are anticipating that we will be returning to some further relaxation of restrictions after the Easter break.  Information will follow early in the new term with specific updates on our school routines and procedures.
Parent/Carer Consultations:                                                                                                                     Staff were pleased to talk with parents and carers during our recent consultations.  We hope that these discussions were informative and that the opportunity to view examples of your child’s work was helpful in understanding their progress and next steps in learning.
Primary 7 Camp:                                                                                                                                                Primary 7 are excited to be making final preparations for the first School Camp visit for St Andrew’s pupils since April 2019!  They will head to Lockerbie Manor on Monday 25th April for 5 days of fun and challenging activities – returning to school on Friday 29th April.  A separate letter with a few, last-minute reminders will be sent to Primary 7 families today.
Euro Quiz:                                                                                                                                                  Congratulations to Primary 6 who studied hard to compete against other Midlothian schools in an on-line competition last week.  Well done to Leo, Chloe, Logan and Jake who were awarded with their official certificates at yesterday’s Easter Assembly. 
Midlothian Road Safety Competition:                                                                             Congratulations to Aria (P3) and Robbie (P5) whose designs were shortlisted by Midlothian Councils Road Safety Team for entry in the final of Safer Schools street sign competition.  We wish them luck as the winning signs, to be displayed across the authority, will be selected later this month.   
Staffing Update:                                                                                                                                   We are pleased to welcome Mrs Adamson and Mrs McLellan who joined us in the role of Learning Assistant this week.  We are delighted that they will be returning to work with us, throughout the Summer term, and hope that they will enjoy being part of our school community.
Mrs Luchessi:                                                                                                                                         We are sorry to be saying good-bye to Mrs Luchessi, from our Complex needs Provision, as she heads off to retirement at the end of the month.  Mrs Luchessi has been a highly-valued and long-serving member of the St Andrew’s staff team and has contributed hugely to the lives of, not only the pupils in our provision, but across our whole school community.  
Mrs Luchessi was actually due to retire in June 2020 but, as is typical of her commitment to our pupils, postponed this and remained to support our school through the challenges that the last 2 years of the pandemic have brought.  We are hugely grateful for all that she has done and wish her good health and happiness in the future.  She will always be part of the St Andrew’s family.  Mrs Luchessi’s last day with us will be Friday 29th April.                                                                                                                       
Communication:                                                                                                                                    As always, we are keen to keep in regular contact with you, regarding the progress and well-being of your child.  Please feel free to contact the school office, either by phone or email, if there is something that you would like to discuss, and a member of staff will be in touch at the earliest opportunity.
Please note that our school office will close today at 12:30 and reopen on Monday 25th April at 8:30.  Thank you.
Happy Easter!
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